BSPS AREA 14 LTD AGM MINUTES
Sunday 17th November 2017 at Lingfield Community Centre,

Lingfield  Surrey

Apologies Committee:  Jamie & Charlotte Thompson; Emma Lucas; Tamara Strapp; Gary Steadman.

Apologies Non committee:  Mandy Burchall-Small; Chloe Chubb; Mrs G Jago.

Attendees:  A. Lucas; L. Chubb; A. Holliday; L. Micallef; N. Chapman; A. Brickell; S. Light; K. Iggulden; P. Carvosso; G. Harvey; Mr & Mrs. P. Baker-Beal; J. Knott; M. Clark; V. Sime.

Minutes:  
The meeting was advised that these were not available from 2016 as the secretary was away and had not forwarded these on, however there were no matters arising from last year.

Chairmans Report:

Anne Brickell as President for BSPS Area 14 addressed the meeting and informed everyone that James Van Pragh had stepped down as Chairman and she introduced Anne Lucas as the new Area Chairman. She thanked James in his absence for his service to the area.

Anne Lucas welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced herself, having been a long standing member of BSPS Area 14 and served on committee for several years.
The winter show at Petley Wood had been a huge success and we had been blessed with good weather. The same venue had been booked for 24th February 2018.

The summer show had been held at a new venue, East Byshee Cross Country course and the venue had proved popular with competitors especially with a dedicated worker area and all weather surface. Flat ring sizes needed to be reviewed for next year. This venue has been booked for 2018 with a change of date due to clashing with BSPS Area 7, show is now on 28th April which may prove more profitable for us as earlier in terms of qualifiers although if the weather is not good the venue will not be available.
 She thanked everyone who had helped on the day and hoped we could rally a team of helpers for 2018 as James used to put up all the rings and marquees so help would be required the day before and after the show.

The clinic with Mathew Lawrence in 2017 had to be cancelled due to strangles at the venue however it was appreciated that Sophie Light rearranged at short notice a successful teach in with Oliver Burchall. Mathew Lawrence has been rebooked for 2018 at Crockstead.

Anne congratulated all area members on their successes during the 2017 season notable achievements were:

BSPS Area 14 Young Judges – Alice McCracken; William Nunn & Alicia Davidson who were 2nd at the BSPS Championships an amazing achievement for such a young team.

James Burchall was not only 1st   Lead Rein Show Pony at the RIHS and mini Champion on Mandy Burchall-Smalls Seamoor Lady Derby led by Dad Oliver but then achieved the ultimate being Supreme Pony an incredible achievement for a young jockey in his first season.
Zara Johnstone-Evans was 1st RIHS Small breeds with her Dartmoor Pumphill Fandango who also had great success through the season with her son Toby in M&M Lead Rein.

Ella Dalton  in her first season with a new pony Stambrook Maestro won the 143cm WHP at HOYS.
Two  area members have qualified for the Olympia Horse Show Heritage finals:

Lauren Elliott and the fell Tarnbeck  Septimus  and Chloe Chubb has qualified 2 ponies – her own Sec C Popsters Glamorize and Lynda Calcutts Dartmoor Shilstone Rocks North Westerly.

Anne finished her review by offering her congratulations to Chloe Chubb for being appointed as a judge for HOYS 2018,  adding that this proved how the young judges scheme really does lead to future success as a judge.

She thanked Mick Clark for all his help with the Area teams at the BSPS Summer Championships.

Gay Worrow has resigned from the committee and she welcomed Gary Steadman who has a young daughter Poppy who is about to embark on First Riddens on to the committee. She thanked James Van Pragh and all the committee for all their hard work and thanked them for their continued support. She added that she hoped to meet as many area members as possible and would be open to any suggestions they may have and could be contacted by email or phone.
Anne welcomed Pip Baker-Beal to the AGM as a BSPS Council and Area 14 member.

Treasurers report

There is just over   in the bank. Nonie reported that despite both the Winter and Summer shows being a success the summer show made a slight loss of just over £500. Most of this is due to the increasing costs of affiliation fees and admin costs to BSPS which we have no control over. She stressed how important it is to ensure sponsorship for the summer show and also said that fund raising events would help. The committee have reviewed affiliation and have dropped BSPA classes from the summer show as they are not economical, review of the show has also highlighted areas where costs can be reduced in terms of jump hire.

A.O.B.

With regard to affiliation for the Winter Show Lesley Chubb reported that NPS Spring Festival in 2018 was going to be moved north of Olney and it was proposed that affiliation for this would be dropped in favour of PUK Winter qualifiers. The members agreed that this would be a cost saving and it was approved. Katie will investigate which PUK  qualifiers could be run at the Winter Show. The summer show will still affiliate for NPS Summer qualifiers.

Summer show organisation. James Van Pragh has previously arranged for ring and marquee set up and as he has now resigned the area cannot rely on this, it was stressed that we would need to find manpower for the day before and day after the show to erect rings etc.
A suggestion was made to put a request for help on both the winter and summer schedule, so this will be incorporated. As always we will also need to enlist the help for stewards.

Anne Lucas thanked all those who attended.

Meeting closed at 3.30 p.m.

Note for committee next meeting Wednesday 29th November 2017 at Mrs. L. Micallefs.
